CARDROSS PRIMARY SCHOOL ASSOCIATION

Minutes of AGM Tuesday 3rd of September 2018 at 7:30pm


Present: Claire McCune, Angela Lavelle, Melanie McPherson, Senga Floyd, Ellie MacDougall, Nadia Padden, Sophie Ritchie, Jill Young, Claire Macleod, Karen Veitch-Thomson, Petra Ross

Teachers / School parents present : Katie Adiranga, Kelly Girling, Nicola Craise, Linsey Young, Stuart Hunter, Ruth O’Keefe, Heather Oliver 

Apologies: Ruth Giffen, Gillian Gall, Sarah Potter 

CPSA Members stepping down:  Melanie McPherson

Reminder Sent out: 02-09-18  

Approval of previous AGM minutes from 22-08-18
Proposed Melanie McPherson 					Seconded Petra Ross		 

Chairpersons report
Claire thanked all those involved with their assistance and involvement in the last academic years activities. Claire announced that she is happy to remain as Chairperson for another year. The chair announced that Melanie McPherson will be stepping down as treasurer after being on the CPSA for 5 years. Claire thanked Melanie for her commitment and dedication to the school committee over the last years and stated that Melanie would be sorely missed. Whilst stepping down, Melanie will remain active in helping out with CPSA activities when she can.
Treasurer Report
Melanie McPherson gave the treasurers report.  Current balance is £6653 in the bank, with profit of £1600, which is a significant increase on the starting balance last year which was £5000. Before providing a breakdown of the expenditure, Melanie announced that the account should be audited in the up coming month which is good news.  Again is was highlighted that the committee only receive £163 from Argyll and Bute each year for pupil funds, so any and all fundraising we can do as a collective is vital for the children.
The breakdown is as follows:
Start of year balance £5000,-
Donation of £3000 was given to the school
Halloween Disco made £440 profit
Gala Day made £3315 profit
The CPSA is very much about the community both the support we receive and give and as a collective we all benefit from it. We hope for another successful year ahead.

Invitation to head teacher to speak 
(head teachers report attached)

Election of office bearers / date of next meeting
As both the Chair person and Secretary are remaining this year the only function to elect for was that of treasurer. Claire nominated Sophie Ritchie to fulfil the position and this was seconded by Melanie McPherson. Sophie has provide a lot of support and assistance in CPSA activities in the past and we are sure she will make an excellent addition to the board.
A.O.B.
Finally before the meeting was adjourned we quickly discussed the next movie night as the majority of members were present to agree upon. The 27-09-2019 has been chosen and will run in a similar manner to that of last year which was another successful night!
Toy story 4 has provisionally been chosen as the movie of choice. With the evening running from 6pm to 8:30pm. We have lots of supplies left over from the Gala Day which we can use for the movie night. Claire will purchase hot dogs and buns for the night and the event will be £3,- pay at the door.
We also set the dates for the Halloween disco at 25-10-2019 and the Christmas Fair will be held on the 06-12-2019. Karen will contact stall holders for the Christmas Fair.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Next CPSA meeting is scheduled for the 02-10-2019.
 
